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Carlin Hall 

An Arlington County worker touches up sections of 

the new fence installed in front of Carlin Hall. 

and Linda Willingham as Secretary, neither 

will be able to serve this year. Anthony 

Hardenburgh has volunteered to serve as Vice 

President and Sheridan Swope has volun-

teered to serve as Secretary. We will affirm 

both of them at the Sept. 8th GCA meeting. I 

look forward to working with all of them over 

the next year in serving the neighborhood. 

 

Our Sept. 8th GCA meeting will feature an 

update on crime in our neighborhood (see the 

separate article above). Captain Michelle 

Nuneville, the Commander of the 3rd Police 

District in Arlington, will be first on the 

agenda. She has been a wonderful resource on 

a wide range of issues, keeping us informed 

about recent criminal activities,  upcoming 

events that may impact our neighborhood 

traffic and parking, and personally working 

the safety issues associated with the fire dam-

(Continued on page 3) 
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By Pete Olivere, GCA President 2008-2009 

 

Iôd like to begin by thanking Jack Turner for 

his leadership and all the work he has done 

over the past two years, as the President last 

year and Vice-President the prior year. 

Knowing that he was serving the community 

as GCA President while working and going 

to school further emphasizes his commitment 

to Glencarlyn. In his May Presidentôs Mes-

sage, Jack thanked all of the officers who 

served last year and our outgoing newsletter 

editor, Jan Mt. Pleasant. I echo his words of 

thanks to everyone. 

 

Looking toward this year, Tim Aiken will 

continue as our Treasurer and the husband-

wife team of Steve LeSueur and Kathy 

Reeder will serve as the new editors of our 

Village View. Unfortunately, although we 

elected Bill Barbieri as our Vice-President 
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Presidentõs Message 

After several years of relative calm, we have 

had a number of incidents of criminal activity 

in Glencarlyn during the past several months. 

Because of the number of car break-ins, the 

police placed a bait car in the neighborhood 

the week of Aug. 18. Captain Michelle Nune-

ville, the Commander of the 3rd District, will 

be providing us with an update and sugges-

tions on how to deter crime at the Monday, 

Sept. 8 Glencarlyn Citizensô Association 

meeting.  The meeting is being held at Carlin 

Hall (5711 S. 4th St.) and begins promptly at 

7:30 p.m.  

 

Below is a description of some of the recent 

criminal activity in the neighborhood: 

 

On the night of Aug. 4, there were break-ins 

and larcenies from five vehicles in three 

blocks: South 1st Street 5900 block; the 5800 

block west of Carlin Springs Road; and in 

Manchester Square town houses. The vehicles 

were vans, a pick-up truck and an SUV. Tools 

and a GPS device were taken. Several of the 

vehicles were used by residents for work, so 

the value of the tools was significant. 

 

Criminals broke into the vehicles by punching 

and pulling door locks, pulling off handles, 

and breaking glass. A 1994 Honda Accord 

was also taken from the 5900 block of 1st 

Street that night. The owner noted that the 

thief removed a lot of personal things from the 

car and left them on the sidewalk. Some of the 

vehicles were parked on the street and others 

in driveways. Given the proximity to the 

(Continued on page 3) 

September GCA Meeting to Feature Crime Update 
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Nature Center  

GCA Officers 

Email: gca_exec@glencarlyn.org 

 

President 
Peter Olivere  703-820-0067 
Vice President 
Anthony Hardenburgh 703-931-4203 
Secretary 
Sheridan Swope 703-671-5046 
Treasurer 
Tim Aiken  703-820-0084 

 

Neighborhood Contacts 
 
Neighborhood Conservation Delegate 
Peter Olivere 703-820-0067 
Alternate (Unfilled) 
 
Civic Federation Delegates 
John Shepherd  703-671-1789 
Peter Olivere  703-820-0067 
Marc Pina 703-824-7554 
Unfilled 4th Delegate 
Anna Belousovitch (Alt.)  703-845-9657 
Doug Leroy (Alt.)  703-845-9657 
Jeff Liteman (Alt.)  703-575-4412 
Betty Vertiz (Alt.)  703-671-0785 
 
Carlin Hall Reservation Voice Mail  703-483-3564 
 
Area Chair/Block Captain Coordinator 
Peter Olivere  703-820-0067 
 
Village View Editors 
Steve LeSueur/Kathy Reeder  703-820-3933 
gcanews@glencarlyn.org 
 
Glencarlyn.org Webmaster 
Doug LeRoy  703-845-9657 
 
Glencarlyn Email Updates 
Doug Leroy  703-845-9657 
gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org 
 

Glencarlyn Web Site 

http://www.glencarlyn.org 

 

Carlin Hall  
5711 S. 4th  St.  

By Matthew Neff, Naturalist, Long 
Branch Nature Center  

You know Autumn is around the corner 
when the warm days fade into cooler 
nights and the trees start to lose their 
leaves. It is time to be outdoors and take 
in the sights of birds migrating south and 
squirrels hoarding food for their winter 
cuisine.  Autumn is also an ideal time to 
plant because plants begin expending less 
energy and the temperature drops.  Visit 
Long Branch Nature Center and partici-
pate in a few of the fun Fall festivities: 

Fall Plant Sale 

Saturday, Sept. 13, 1-3:00 p.m. No 
registration required 

You can help wildlife by growing native 
plants! They are grown in our own gar-

dens and many new plants are available 
this year: sun-loving and butterfly-
attracting plants, spring bloomers, shade 
lovers, ferns, shrubs, and more.  

Rain date is Sunday, Sept. 14. 

Fee per plant as marked. Payment by 
cash or check; sorry no credit cards.  

Walking & Wine Tour 

Sunday, Sept. 21, 10:00 a.m.-5:00 
p.m. Registration required. Pro-
gram # 612504B 

Adults, 21 and up. Venture out for a relax-
ing outdoor walk, tour and wine tasting at 
award winning Pearmund Cellars. After 
the tour, kick back and enjoy a bottle with 
a picnic lunch. Bring water and pack a 
lunch. Our van leaves from the parking lot 
at Lubber Run Center, 300 N. Park Drive, 
Arlington, VA 22203. $40 fee. 

Teen Fishing Trip 

Saturday, Sept. 27, 10:00 a.m.-5:00 
p.m.  Registration required. Pro-

gram # 612503A 

Teens and preteens ages 11-15. In observa-
tion of National Hunting and Fishing Day, 
join a naturalist on a trip to Purse State 
Park. Our short hike to Wades Bay will 
reward us with óhuntingô for fossils and 
fishing in the Potomac River. Our van 
leaves from Lubber Run Recreation Cen-
ter parking lot, 300 N. Park Dr., Arling-
ton, VA 22203. $15 fee. 

 

Butterfly Safari 

Saturday, Sept. 27, 3:30-4:30 p.m. 
Registration required.  Program      
# 612505F 

Families with children ages 5 and up. Join 
us for a wildlife safari as naturalist and 
Washington Area Butterfly Club co-
founder Alonso Abugattas catches and 
releases butterflies for you to observe. 
Find out all about these winged wonders 
as we get a close-up look. $2 fee.  

 

By Ann Connell 

Virginia Hospital Centerôs new child care 
center, located on the Urgent Care Center 
site on South Carlin Springs Road adjacent 
to the Glencarlyn neighborhood, is now 
open.  Slots are still available for commu-
nity residents.   

The center is holding hard hat tours; inter-
ested parents are encouraged to schedule a 
tour by contacting the Center Director, 
Julie Renne, at 703-717-2700.   

You can also visit the centerôs website for 
updates and information at  
www.brighthorizons.com/vahospital. 

Nature Centerôs Poplar Pond Gets Makeover 

Poplar Pond, the main pond by the Long Branch Nature Center building, has been in 
serious need of a make-over, and it is getting one. The county contracted for a com-
plete rebuilding of the pond, with construction scheduled to begin Aug. 18.  

Heavy equipment will be used and the pond area will be dug out and massively al-
tered during the construction process. Expect disruption in the pond area while the 
work is going on, with a trail detour around the pond area. It won't look pretty for 
some months, but the final result will be a healthy new pond. 
 
Beginning in early August, the pond's water level was allowed to drop. The week of 
Aug. 11, local scouts and master gardeners helped rescue native plants and both na-
tive and non-native animals (like goldfish) from the pond and surrounding area.  

If you would like to help or learn more, please contact Nature Center staff at (703) 
228-6535.  

Thanks to Alonso Abugattas for sharing this information. 

Child Care Center Opens at Urgent Care Facility 

http://www.brighthorizons.com/vahospital
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GLENCARLYN LIBRARY 

703-228-6548 

 

WE NEED YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS 

As of Sept. 15, Arlington Public Library will no longer 

 be printing and mailing overdue notices.  

Please sign up for library email notices to receive courtesy reminders. 

 

GLENCARLYN MONTHLY BOOK DISCUSSION 

Monday, Sept. 22, 2008, 7:00 P.M. 

"Tender At The Bone,'' By Ruth Reichl 

Copies Available For Checkout 

Join Us for an Interesting Discussion 

 

FALL STORYTIME 

Sept. 14, 2008, to Nov. 22, 2008 

More Information at the Glencarlyn Library 

 

GET CAUGHT READING WAS A GREAT SUCCESS 

Last Day to Claim Your Prize Is Saturday, Sept. 6 

 

EVERYTHING YOU WANT TO KNOW IS AT YOUR LIBRARY 

WWW.ARLINGTON.US/LIBRARY 

And It's Free 

 

HAVE A GREAT AND SAFE BACK TO SCHOOL 

 

aged structure on 4th Street. Even if you canôt  

stay for the full meeting, I urge you to be 

there for her presentation. 

 

We all know that organizations like the Glen-

carlyn Citizensô Association rely on dedi-

cated volunteers. Although the residents of 

our neighborhood vary between enthusiastic 

and passionate about Glencarlyn, we donôt 

have as much involvement in the GCA as we 

would like. In particular, we would like to 

have 1) more residents as paid members and 

2) a larger base of volunteers to help organ-

ize and conduct GCA sponsored activities. 

Only one sixth of the households are paid 

members of GCA. If you havenôt already 

paid your dues and indicated your willing-

ness to volunteer, please take a couple of 

minutes to complete and submit the member-

ship form included on page 10 of this issue.  

 

We will be reaching out to try to broaden our 

volunteer base over the next few months. I 

know most people are very busy, but I urge 

you to consider devoting some time to your 

community.  

 

The officers of GCA are listed on page 2 of 

this issue. Please feel free to give any of us a 

call or drop us an email if there is anything 

going on in the neighborhood that you think 

we need to know or be doing. You can use 

gca_exec@glencarlyn.org to reach us all. 

 

I would like to thank everyone in advance for 

your support. 

 

Pete Olivere 

703-626-2520  -  polivere@aol.com 

Presidentôs Message (Continued from page 1) 

county  line, the police are notifying counter- 

parts in Fairfax County to see if they have had 

any similar activity. As of mid-August,        

there were no suspects identified. A series of 

larcenies from autos has been a problem pri-

marily in North Arlington but is now consid-

ered a problem in all areas of the county.  

On the night of Aug. 5, a male was observed 

looking into a window of a home on the 5800 

block of 5th Street at around 1:00 a.m. The 

subject is described as a white male, 28-33 

years of age.  

On Aug. 16, a window of a vehicle parked in 

the 5600 block of South 3rd Street was 

smashed.  Nothing was stolen, but a rock was 

found inside the vehicle. On Aug. 16 in  the 

5800 block of South 4th Street, a car was 

scratched on its hood and had a small crack in 

the windshield. A rock may have been thrown  

at the windshield. Again, nothing was taken 

from this vehicle. Police think the rock throw-

ing may have been done by teenage vandals. 

Over the weekend of July 26 and 27, there 

were two larcenies from autos in the 5800 

block of South 4th Street. It appears that some-

one rifled through two unlocked vehicles, 

taking coin change and personal documents. 

Residents also reported several cars vandal-

ized on the 5600 block of South 4th Street. 

Last spring, a laptop was stolen from a home 

on the 5600 block of South 2nd Street by some-

one who entered through a locked rear door.  

Captain Nuneville has been very helpful in 

keeping us informed of criminal activity and 

other police matters in our area. She reminds 

us to ensure that our homes are secure. Do not 

leave windows or doors open, especially when 

you leave home. If you see any suspicious 

activity, contact the police. If you would like 

to contact Captain Michelle Nuneville, you 

can call her at 703-228-4097, or email her at 

mnuneville@arlingtonva.us. 

 

Crime Update (Continued from page 1) 

Note: 

If you are on the Glencarlyn email updates, 

you will get information about these and 

other neighborhood happenings quickly.  To 

subscribe, send your name and email address 

to gcaupdates@glencarlyn.org. 

http://www.arlington.us/LIBRARY
mailto:gca_exec@glencarlyn.org
mailto:mnuneville@arlingtonva.us
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This Glencarlyn home damaged during a severe June storm will be restored by its owners.  

Repairs Begin on Krugôs Home 

As we reported in the June Village View, the house on the northwest corner of Illinois and 

South 3rd Street was one of the casualties of the June 4 storm. A major portion of the roof and 

upper story were damaged when a 200-year-old oak fell on it. The house has been in the com-

munity since 1891. Mike and Kelly Krug sent this note to the readers of the Village View:  

 

My husband and I would like to thank everyone for their help and support after we lost our 

house on June 4, 2008. We would like everyone to know we plan on restoring our house back 

to its original beauty. We will be adding a few minor upgrades with the bedrooms and at-

tic. Our builders plan on having us back home by Christmas. We hope to post pictures to the 

Glencarlyn website for everyone to see how the house was built back in the late 1800's. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Mike and Kelly Krug 

GCA News 
Block Captains Needed 

 

We need Block Captains to help deliver 
the Village View to several blocks in the 
neighborhood.  Although it is preferable 
to have someone from the block serve in 
that role, we invite anyone to volunteer to 
help.  We deliver 10 issues a year.  Cap-
tains for the following blocks are needed: 
the townhouses on Manchester Street; 
the townhouses on Montague Street; and 
the townhouses on Montana Street.     

 

If you are interested, contact Pete Olivere 
at polivere@aol.com or 703-626-2520. 

 

Input Request for Memorials in the 
Library Community Garden 

From GCA Executive Committee 

 

The Library Community Garden is a won-
derful resource which many of us enjoy 
on a regular basis. Over the years, we 
have had numerous donations to acquire 
specific items to serve as memorials in 
the garden, such as trees, bushes, 
benches and a wonderful gazebo. There is 
another bench to be installed in addition 
to what is currently there. Unfortunately, 
the area in the garden is rather limited 
and there is concern that additional 
benches will detract from the garden. 

 

On the other hand, we as a community 
appreciate and would like to encourage 
donations to the garden to support this 
wonderful resource. We would like to use 
donations to support a number of pro-
jects within the garden which are less 
visible.  We would also like to be able to 
provide a mechanism for future dona-
tions to be recognized with a commemo-
rative plaque.  We are seeking commu-
nity input on what may be appropriate.   

 

Please send your thoughts to 
gca_exec@glencarlyn.org or call Pete 
Olivere at 703-626-2520. 

 

Carlin Hall 

 

You may have noticed a lot of activity for 
maintenance and repairs at Carlin Hall 
recently.  In mid-summer, the fence and 
gate were repaired with a large number of 
pickets and structural components re-
placed. On Aug. 19, the long-awaited 
work on removing the rust and repainting 
the metal roof began. 

 

 

Carlin Hall playground is closed dur-
ing the repair, an estimated three 
weeks. Although the work is not on 
the playground, the proximity of the 
work, the height of the roof and the 
amount of equipment and materials 
make this necessary for safety rea-
sons. However, the Carlin Hall play-
ground will be available for the week-
end events scheduled there during 
the next three weeks. The county 
will leave the CLOSED signs in place 
to ensure no one is in the playground 
during the week. 

 

We would like to thank Lyndell Core 
of Parks and Recreation for his help 
in working out the weekend play-
ground use and for getting the repairs 
on the fence and the roof done. 
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Meet Your Neighbors at the 

Glencarlyn Community Forum. 

Join Discussion Groups; Get 

Community Updates; Learn 

about Community Events. 

Register at 

www.glencarlyn.org/smf/index.php 

Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Shepherd at their store 

where the 7-Eleven now stands.  

The Besley store operated from 1912 to 1952 on 

South 4th Street and Carlin Springs Road. 

Shopping at Glencarlyn Stores 

REMEMBERING GLENCARLYN  

By David Backus 

Today, we have one ñconvenience storeòð

the 7-Eleven located at 23 S. Carlin 

Springs Road, just south of the intersec-

tion of Route 50 and Carlin Springs Road. 

It wasnôt always this way. 

We can bypass this local store (with its 

minimum supplies) and go to many other 

stores relatively close by with huge inven-

tories. In the 1940ôs and 1950ôs, we didnôt 

have such choices. The closest shopping 

center was located in Arlington Forest at 

the A&P located on the east end of the 

stores there. This wasnôt really available 

until Arlington Forest was completed in 

the 1940ôs. This shopping center also had 

a Drug Fair with a soda fountain and 

many wonderful gadgets and needed 

things, as well as a hardware store. 

But if it snowed, we couldnôt easily walk to 

these stores and get the necessary milk, 

bread and supplies needed. This has been, 

and continues to be, one reason we are 

fortunate to have the 7-Eleven. 

In 1912, we had our first little store 

founded on South 4th Street and Carlin 

Springs Road by Mr. Besley, known to his 

neighbors as ñPap.ò He was a good man 

who loved what he did and extended gen-

erous credit to his clients. He sold penny 

candy, bulk cookies and crackers, kero-

sene and other supplies. The store was 

heated by a pot bellied stove and he kept 

the Bible open on the sideboard. It was a 

meeting place for the neighbors as well as 

a grocery store. He stayed in business un-

til 1952. In fact, I remember going in and 

buying candy from him. I was a penny 

short and he even extended credit to me! 

Another small store was built at 23 S. 

Carlin Springs Road by Fred Claeys. He 

built this store sometime between 1918 

and 1920. This store was then owned and 

operated by John Myers. It was later sold 

to Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Shepherd, and then 

rented by Mr. Clarence MacDonald, who 

operated it for a time, and finally by Mr. 

Robert Hamilton. 

The Glencarlyn post office was run out of 

this store until the Postal Service closed it. 

This was a change from our earlier post 

office which was run out of the kitchen 

window of the Hilder house at 5501 S. 3rd 

St. in the 1920ôs. 

In the late 1950ôs, with the conversion of 

the Glencarlyn Elementary School to Ken-

more Jr. High School, there were com-

plaints that Mr. Hamilton was not being 

strict about selling magazines (Playboy!) 

and beer to patrons over 18. This was be-

fore there were laws pertaining to the 

(Continued on page 7) 

U.S. Botanic Garden Exhibit 

Head into Washington for the much an-
ticipated U.S. Botanic Garden exhibit, 
ñOne Planet-Ours! Sustainability for the 
22nd Century.ò 

The exhibit features a special Certified 
Wildlife Habitat installed by the National 
Wildlife Federation, plus exhibits from 
other organizations and individuals who 
are leading efforts toward sustainable 
lifestyles. In addition, the National Wild-
life Federation will be on site at the Bo-
tanic Garden on Aug. 16 and Sept. 27 as 
part of the exhibitôs Family Days. 

Spend your visit learning about plants 
and green garden design, discovering 
how to cook with sunshine, and best of 
all, touring the Certified Wildlife Habi-
tat! Donôt forget to bring an invasive 
plant from your yard during the Family 
Days and let the Botanic Garden experts 
help you with identification. 

Family Days are held from 10:00 a.m.- 
4:30 p.m. and FREE to the public. The 
ñOne Planet-Ours!ò exhibit lasts through 
Oct. 13, 2008. The U.S. Botanic Garden 
is located on the National Mall in Wash-
ington, D.C. 

Arlington Kids Stuff Sale 

The Arlington Kids Stuff Sale is sched-
uled to be held Saturday, Sept. 27 from 
8:00 a.m.-noon. The Kids Stuff Sale fea-
tures used, seasonally appropriate kids 
clothes, toys and gear, plus maternity 
clothes, books, videos, kids furniture and 
more.  From birth on up, we have the 
warm clothes kids will need this winter...  
and the books and toys to keep everyone 
busy! 

The consignment sale is held at St. An-
drew's Episcopal Church at 4000 Lor-
com Lane, at the corner of Military Road 
and Lorcom Lane. Plenty of parking; free 
admission.   

For questions,  contact Jill Rabach at 
kidsstuffarlington@gmail.com or 703-
898-3455. 

Local Events 

http://mailcenter3.comcast.net/wmc/v/wm/48A97035000A782D00004B8222155670749D9A0A9A9C0A040A900A9B9C?cmd=ComposeTo&adr=kidsstuffarlington%40gmail%2Ecom&sid=c0


6 

VIEW FROM THE GARDEN  

The appearance of advertising in the Village View does not imply endorsement or approval by the GCA 

of any advertising claims or of the advertiser, its product, or services. 

by Judy Funderburk 

 

Overheard Observation:  "Mom, what 

are those yellow flowers?"  "Why, they are 

black-eyed Susans."  "Well, there are too 

many of them. They're everywhere. This 

garden has too many Susans!"  Smiling to 

myself, I thought perhaps he's right é We 

do have a lot.  What do you, our readers 

and friends of the Library Community 

Garden, think? 

 

Unsolicited Affirmation:  Almost 

wilted by the 90 degree heat and stifling 

humidity at the end of a productive June 

Work Day, Judy was watering in one last 

plant when a visitor came along the brick 

path. He stopped and said, ñIôve been 

wanting to tell you what my children call 

this place. To them it is 'The Magic Gar-

den.'ò They ask to come often. While they 

are out here, I go into the library and use 

the computer; but last week after the big 

storm, we came not knowing the power 

was out and the library was closed. So I 

had to sit in the garden while they played. 

You know, computers are great, but they 

are not nearly as special as being in this 

beautiful garden!ò Arenôt affirmations 

great! I went home with a sweaty body 

and a smile in my heart.  

 

Weôve had lots of visitors in these past 

two months and put in many hours trying 

to keep up with the weeds and the plants. 

It was especially fun to be a part of Ar-

lington's "Living Green Day" and intro-

duce many newcomers to the plantings, 

habitats, and teachings of our garden.  We 

were even able to show off our Resident 

Rabbit before he hopped away to get more 

cover.   

 

Blooming Now:  Take yourselves and 

your children to see 

the Pink Turtlehead in 

the Shady/Woodland 

Garden. It really does 

look like a turtle's 

head. And while you 

are at it, introduce 

yourselves to Joe Pye 

Weed in the Pollinator 

Garden. The bees and 

butterflies love its pink 

fluffy flowerheads.  

Spend some time 

among the plants, the 

pollinators, the "wildlife." Perhaps you too 

can experience the "Magic Garden."    

 

WATER ISSUES 

The whole library system has been asked 

by the county to come up with proposals 

for cutting their budgets. This is not for 

next year's budget, but applicable immedi-

ately. Upon review, Glencarlyn Library 

has realized that, even though it is one of 

the smallest branches, its utility costs are 

the highest! Just as water and sewer costs 

have gone up dramatically for homeown-

ers, they have also gone up for our library. 

And much of this is because of the in-

creased water usage in the summer for the 

library garden. We gardeners have been 

asked to figure out ways to reduce water 

consumption so that utility costs do not 

impact the Glencarlyn Branch Library's 

ability to provide "reader services" for 

Arlington residents.    

Paul and I have come up with some ideas 

to cut water usage and still keep the gar-

dens alive. We have sent emails to the 

Head Librarians and to our neighborhood 

waterers with the following suggestions, 

which you may also find useful for saving 

both money and water:   

1) Use rain barrels or cisterns.  There are 

four or five downspouts. We could spend 

some of our dollars, plus ask the county if 

it has extra rain barrels for this kind of 

(Continued on page 7) 

HERBS SUPERB!     

Master Gardeners will be hosting a free program at the 
Library Community Garden on Saturday, Sept. 13 from 
1:30 -3:30 p.m.  (Rain date: Sunday, Sept. 14).  
 
Chew on a fennel seed to sweeten your breath. Drink a deli-
cious and healthful cup of lemon grass ginger tea. Rub lav-
ender leaves between your fingers and breathe in the scent 
to calm your nerves. Chocolate Mint Brownies anyone?  
 
There will be opportunities for tasting, smelling and learn-
ing about the many herbs grown in the Medicinal, Culinary, 
and Scent mini-gardens.  Bring family and friends to share 
in the herbal lore.   
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sales of such magazines to minors and 

this got many of the residents upset. 

When the sale of the store to 7-Eleven 

came up for review, the Glencarlyn Citi-

zensô Association voted to have the com-

mercial zoning revoked. GCA President 

Arnold A. Carlson felt so strongly about 

having a store for our convenience in the 

neighborhood, particularly because it 

would be run by the new 7-Eleven fran-

chise, he resigned his post as GCA presi-

dent and went to bat for the franchise. 

With Mr. Carlsonôs help, the franchise 

won, and we still have a convenience 

store in our neighborhood. 

Times have changed. We now have many 

alternatives for our shopping needs. But 

with the rising cost of gas and an empha-

sis on not taking unnecessary trips, itôs 

nice to know there is a nearby store. And 

on a snowy morning when roads are wet 

and icy, itôs a comfort to know that there 

is still a place, within walking distance, 

to get basic supplies until we can get out 

of our neighborhood again. 

Glencarlyn Stores (Continued from page 5) 

project at a county library. We'll have to 

get county approval to cut the spouts to 

the barrels or cisterns.  Definitely worth 

looking into.  

2) Place timers on soaker hoses. We don't 

know the cost, but we could look into how 

to do this, because we attach the main 

hoses to a variety of soaker hoses.  

3) Contact all waterers and ask that they 

be more watering sensitive, using drip 

hoses for about 1 to 1.5 hours instead of 3 

to 4 hours, and hand-watering where ap-

propriate. Set timers so that hoses are 

never left running. Adjust sprinklers so 

that water does not run into street or on 

sidewalks. When finished watering, al-

ways check that the water is turned off 

both at the spigot AND the on/off switch 

valves below the spigot. 

4) Rework the container garden pots so 

they don't need as much water. 

5) Contact Master Gardeners/Extension 

Office for suggestions and perhaps help in 

purchasing timers, etc. from their budget. 

6) Fix hoses where there are leaks and 

place cut-off valves to gardens that do not 

need as much water. 

7) Find out where the condensate from the 

air conditioning system goes.  Could we 

use it to fill water barrels, cisterns, or just 

to attach to a soaker hose? 

8) Use a watering wand that places the 

water at the base of each plant.  This is 

very efficient, but time consumingðthink 

of it as meditation time! Soaker hoses are 

also an efficient way to water, as long as 

they are not left on and water is not run-

ning into the street or down sidewalks.  If 

you use a sprinkler, try turning it on less 

hard so that the water comes out in drop-

lets instead of a fine spray. 

 

Please call or email us with any sugges-

tions you have for saving water at the 

Garden (Judy- 703/671-5310; email:  

dragonfly.jbf@verizon.net, Paul- 703/379-

9619). We will be trying to water less but 

more efficiently and see if we can still keep 

the garden alive and healthy.   

Garden News (Continued from page 6) 

Construction Begins on Home Damaged by Fire 

Contractors have begun the work of rebuilding the Miller home on the 5500 block of South 4th Street in Glencarlyn. The home was 

severely damaged by a March 7 fire that claimed the life of longtime Glencarlyn resident Wayne Miller. Mrs. Millerôs daughter,   

Suzanne Myers, does not plan to move back into the home, which will be put up for sale when construction is completed. 
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PIANO ON THE RUN
For people on the run living on or near

Four Mile Run, Arlington, VA

Piano on the Run runs to your home for piano lessons.
Itôs never too early*! Itôs never too late!

Ideal for home schooling!
Beginning voice taught, too. Learn to play from your 

heart and soul and not from a computer!
Discounts available with 12 lesson packet.

Contact us: thedanceoflife@verizon.net. 
Please include your telephone number/s.

Founder/Teacher, Ruthann Pippenger, B.A., M.A.  Ball State University, Life 

Coach, accompanied Ball State University Concert Choir and Chorus, holds 

music license in Indiana. Studied in a line dating to Peter Ilyich Tchaikovsky in 

Russia, collegiate piano professor was Mildred Milford, Julliardgraduate.

* Reading readiness is a must. 

PIANO ON THE RUN
For people on the run living on or near

Four Mile Run, Arlington, VA

Piano on the Run runs to your home for piano lessons.
Itôs never too early*! Itôs never too late!

Ideal for home schooling!
Beginning voice taught, too. Learn to play from your 

heart and soul and not from a computer!
Discounts available with 12 lesson packet.

Contact us: thedanceoflife@verizon.net. 
Please include your telephone number/s.

Founder/Teacher, Ruthann Pippenger, B.A., M.A.  Ball State University, Life 

Coach, accompanied Ball State University Concert Choir and Chorus, holds 

music license in Indiana. Studied in a line dating to Peter Ilyich Tchaikovsky in 

Russia, collegiate piano professor was Mildred Milford, Julliardgraduate.

* Reading readiness is a must. 

 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎȭÓ %ÐÉÓÃÏÐÁÌ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
415 S. Lexington St. 703-671-6834    
Arlington, VA 22204 stjohnsarlington.thediocese.net    

 
We invite you to participate in our open 

and welcoming community of faith 
 

Worship with us Sundays 8:00 a.m. or 10:00 a.m. 
Pray and praise together, hear an inspirational sermon,  
receive Holy Communion 
 

Reflect and pray with us Wednesday evenings at 7:30 
Informal candlelight prayer and reflection 

 
St. Johnôs invites you to join us as we begin a new year of  

Christian Education for the whole family 
September 7 ï 9:00 a.m. 

 
 The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness did not overcome it  
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Recent Legislation offers a tax credit for 

First Time Buyers 

If you are a first time home buyer (classified as 
individuals who havenôt owned a home in the 
last three years), and it is your primary resi-
dence, you are eligible for a federal tax credit 
of $7,500 or 10 percent of the purchase price, 
whichever is smaller. With a tax credit, you 
subtract the credit amount from the total you 
would otherwise pay to the Internal Revenue 
Service. If you owe $1,500 and you qualify for 
the credit, you would get a $6,000 refund. 
There are two big catches, though. If you earn 
a modified adjusted gross income of more than 
$75,000, or $150,000 if you are married and 
filing your tax return jointly, the credit starts to 
phase out. For single people, it phases out 
completely at $95,000 of annual income, while 
for married people filing jointly, it phases out 
at $170,000. 

 
But you have to pay back  the credit over the 
next 15 years, in equal amounts each year 
when you pay your federal taxes. That makes 
this more like an interest -free loan than a true 
credit.  

  

  

  
  

   Redefinition of Jumbo Loans  

Under the new housing bill, Fannie Mae and 
Freddie Mac have permanent authority to buy 
bigger loans in areas with high housing costs. 
(Temporary measures allow them to buy big-
ger loans, but those expire on Dec. 31.) They 
can buy loans up to 115 percent of the local 
median home price, though they cannot buy 
any loans larger than $625,500 . Any larger 
loan will generally be a jumbo loan, which will 
cost more in interest.  Loans up to $729,750  
are available through Dec. 31, 2007. 

 Fixer Upper Bargains 

These homes need work. Lowest prices.  

Call our home hunter hotline for a FREE 

list with pictures.  1-800-895-1307 

ID#8048 Or visit 

www.FixUpHomesinVirginia.com 

 

FREE Report on How to Get the Price 

You Want and Need When Selling Your 

Home 

1-800-895-1307 ID# 8016 or visit 

www.SettingYourHousePrice.com 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

Casey O'Neal  

Associate Broker 

703-824-4196 

RE/MAX Allegiance 

www.caseyoneal.com 

 

FREE Notary 
Service for Glencarlyn 

Residents! 

Buy Any One of Our 
Listings or Any Home 

through Our Team 
and if YOU Are Not 
Satisfied within 18 
Months, Weôll Buy it 

Back or Sell it           
for Free!      

www.buybackorfree.com 

BABY SITTING  
Hannah Aiken, Red Cross Certified,703-820-0084 

Liliana Alcantara, age 14 Red Cross Certified,  571-309-5313 

Cecelia Campbell, age 14, Red Cross-trained, 703-575-9054 

Leah Davis, Summer Tot Camp Volunteer, 703-671-5906 

Maggie Siddle, age 15, Red Cross Certified, Tot Camp Volunteer, 703-931-2219 

Annie Siddle, age 12, Red Cross Certified, 703-931-2219 

Yasmin Velit, age 12, 703-671-6849 

Giovanni Velit, age 11, 703-671-6849 

 

DOG WALKING  
Yasmin Velit, age, 12, 703-671-6849 

Leah Davis, 703-671-5906 
 

PET SITTING  
Maggie Siddle, age 15, 703-931-2219 

Annie Siddle, age 12, 703-931-2219 

 

LEAF RAKING  
Giovanni Velit, age, 11, 703-671-6849 

Leah Davis, 703-671-5906 

 

SNOW SHOVELING  
Your name here 

Kids for Hire 

ATTENTION GLENCARLYN KIDS!  

If you want to earn extra money, weôll list your name for free 

in the KIDS FOR HIRE section of the Village View. Contact 

Steve LeSueur or Kathy Reeder at 703-820-3933 or email 

gcanews@glencarlyn.org. Let us know your age, what kind of 

work you want to do, and how you can be contacted. 

http://www.fixuphomesinvirginia.com/
http://www.settingyourhouseprice.com/
http://www.caseyoneal.com/
http://www.buybackorfree.com


10 

PLEASE PAY YOUR 2008-2009 GCA DUES 

 
Your dues support many of our community activities, including this newsletter. Please complete this form and send it 

with your check payable to GCA to Tim Aiken, Treasurer, 111 S. Kensington St., Arlington, VA 22204. Or drop it in the 

box at the library. Dues are $10 per household. 

 

Name_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Home Phone____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email_____________________________________________________________ ___  (Add me to the GCA email list.) 

 

 

Community activities that you would be willing to help with: 

 

__ Neighborhood Conservation   __ Newsletter 

__ Web site     __ Glencarlyn Day activities 

__ Special Events (Holiday party, Halloween)   __ Glencarlyn Directory 

__ Luminaria      

__ Other (please list) ____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

Budget and Membership Update 

Neighborhood Activities Supported by GCA Dues 
Your contributions help fund the Village View, glencarlyn.org website, our     

neighborhood directory, Glencarlyn Day, Halloween and Holiday parties, and        

other community events for families and children  

While not all the receipts are in, fiscal year 

2008 for the Glencarlyn Citizensô Associa-

tion appears to have ended with a positive 

balance.  Most of the actual expenditures 

diverged little from the proposed budget 

adopted last fall.  The two exceptions were 

higher than anticipated miscellaneous 

expenditures on postage and awards fly-

ers, and lower than anticipated expendi-

tures for Glencarlyn Day.   

A final billing for printing the June issue 

of the Village View  will push the current 

total association expenditures beyond the 

current total of $4,783. but they should 

still fall within the range of the proposed 

$5,650. 

On the income side, revenues were up in 

almost all categories, from the pancake 

breakfast to advertising revenue. Efforts to 

encourage more residents to join the asso-

ciation and pay dues paid off with a 15 

percent increase in membership for a total 

of 108 dues-paying households.  (Some 

households paid twice and have been cred-

ited for the current fiscal year.)    

Total revenues were $2,600 above the 

projected total. Approval of the proposed 

fiscal 2009 budget is scheduled for the 

associationôs October meeting. 

Although revenues were higher than ex-

pected, a low turnout for a rainy Glencar-

lyn Day or higher printing costs could 

change the situation quickly. Paying dues 

remains the most basic and simplest 

source of revenue to sustain the associa-

tion and generate the funds that support 

this community through the newsletter 

and community events.   

So please stay current with your member-

ship or consider making a payment if you 

are not currently a member. Dues are $10 

per household per year and entitle you free 

use of Carlin Hall. 

Use the membership form below to pay 

your GCA dues for 2008-2009. 
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Gary FitzGibbon 
 

Serving Northern Virginia for 21 Years 
 

VISIT MY WEB PAGE AT:  www.garyfitzgibbon.com 

EMAIL ME AT:  garyfitzgibbon@aol.com 

GARY FITZGIBBON        RE/MAX PRESIDENTIAL        (703) 876-5347 

When itôs Time to Make a Move, Put Your Home in 

My Hands.  Iôll Give You and Your Property the At-

tention You Both Deserve.  Call Me Today! 

(703) 876-5347 

Houses Are Still Selling! 
(Despite what you hear!) 
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